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Dear AAIDD Member,

First of all, thanks to those of you who responded to my first letter. We got lots of good ideas and the Board and staff are working to move on some of them.

Now that the year is coming to an end, please consider AAIDD in your charitable giving plans. AAIDD established a dedicated fund to support the efforts of early career professionals and students. I hope to raise $50,000 for this effort, to be used to support participation in our annual meeting and related activities. I made my gift and hope you will consider a year-end gift as well. It is through the generation of students and emerging professional leaders in our field that we will assure not only the continued viability of AAIDD, but of fresh approaches and ideas for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities, and their families.

On December 17th Doreen Croser and I met with members of the Obama transition team focusing on disability issues. We brought up many of the issues contained in AAIDD’s strategic plan and position statements and were heartened to hear their responses to the issues, and their knowledge of the challenges and opportunities in our field. Like you, we are waiting to hear who is appointed to key federal positions with direct and daily impact on our collective work and the lives of people with intellectual and developmental disabilities. It was heartening to hear other groups speak to one of my personal priorities for AAIDD, developing better ways to translate leading edge research into practice for practicing professionals. I remain convinced that AAIDD can take the lead in translating and disseminating knowledge for the tens of thousands of people working in the field in North America and the countless professionals internationally. 

Like many organizations, AAIDD is faced with significant challenges in this economic climate. The Board of Directors has approved a deficit/investment oriented budget for next year and, if our assumptions are correct, deficit spending will pay off in new products and services in 2010 and beyond. I hope you have had the opportunity to look at your association’s newly revamped website www.aaidd.org There are lots of features allowing for work across AAIDD and a social networking capability as well.

Plans for the 2009 conference, Creating Enviable Lives…The Business Plan are well underway. I hope to see you in New Orleans in June. 

Finally, AAIDD is moving in a few weeks. Our new address is 501 Third Street, NW, Suite 200, Washington, DC 20001. Our phone numbers will stay the same.  

I would love to hear from you about our association and hope you will consider AAIDD in your year end giving plans. I can be reached at sme@udel.edu or 302-831-8536.

Best wishes for a peaceful, healthy and prosperous 2009.

Sincerely,
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